
            Princeton Police Department 

                               Memorandum 

 

 

To:  Princeton City Council 

Date:  10-04-2022 

Regarding:  Donation made to the Princeton Police Department K9 program 

From:  Chief Todd Frederick 

 

On 11/04/2022 the Princeton Police Department received a donation in the amount of $257.31 

from Phillips Distilling Company.   Phillips Distilling Company asked that the donation be used 

for the k9 program.  Phillips held a “Nacho Fundraiser” where employees could purchase 

nachos and cheese dip for lunch while at work.  Phillips then donated the proceeds to the 

Princeton K9 program.  The Princeton Police Department is truly grateful for this donation.   

It should be noted that Philipps Distilling Company has just recently assisted in a similar 

fundraiser which they donated $211.00 dollars for Bogey that the council approved in August of 

this year. 

The donation will be used for expenses associated with the purchase of k9 training equipment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief Todd Frederick 
Princeton Police Department 


